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considered as a matter of urgency, in accordance with Section 100B 
(4) (b) of the Local Government Act 1972. 
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13 - 14 



 
 

 
 
Queries regarding this Agenda or notification of apologies: 
 
Please contact Lucy Tricker, Senior Democratic Services Officer by sending an email 
to direct.democracy@thurrock.gov.uk 
 
Agenda published on: 4 November 2022 



Information for members of the public and councillors 
 

Access to Information and Meetings 

 

Advice Regarding Public Attendance at Meetings: 
  
If you are feeling ill or have tested positive for Covid and are isolating you should 
remain at home, the meeting will be webcast and you can attend in that way.  
 
Hand sanitiser will be available at the entrance for your use.  
 
Members of the public have the right to see the agenda, which will be published no 
later than 5 working days before the meeting, and minutes once they are published. 

Recording of meetings 

This meeting will be live streamed and recorded with the video recording being 
published via the Council’s online webcast channel: www.thurrock.gov.uk/webcast  
   
If you have any queries regarding this, please contact Democratic Services at 
Direct.Democracy@thurrock.gov.uk 

Guidelines on filming, photography, recording and use of social media at 
council and committee meetings 

The council welcomes the filming, photography, recording and use of social media at 
council and committee meetings as a means of reporting on its proceedings because 
it helps to make the council more transparent and accountable to its local 
communities. 

Thurrock Council Wi-Fi 

Wi-Fi is available throughout the Civic Offices. You can access Wi-Fi on your device 
by simply turning on the Wi-Fi on your laptop, Smartphone or tablet. 

• You should connect to TBC-CIVIC 

• Enter the password Thurrock to connect to/join the Wi-Fi network. 

• A Terms & Conditions page should appear and you have to accept these before 
you can begin using Wi-Fi. Some devices require you to access your browser to 
bring up the Terms & Conditions page, which you must accept. 

The ICT department can offer support for council owned devices only. 
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Evacuation Procedures 

In the case of an emergency, you should evacuate the building using the nearest 
available exit and congregate at the assembly point at Kings Walk. 

How to view this agenda on a tablet device 

  

 

You can view the agenda on your iPad, Android Device or Blackberry 
Playbook with the free modern.gov app. 
 

 
Members of the Council should ensure that their device is sufficiently charged, 
although a limited number of charging points will be available in Members Services. 
 
To view any “exempt” information that may be included on the agenda for this 
meeting, Councillors should: 
 
• Access the modern.gov app 
• Enter your username and password 
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DECLARING INTERESTS FLOWCHART – QUESTIONS TO ASK YOURSELF 
 

Breaching those parts identified as a pecuniary interest is potentially a criminal offence 
 
Helpful Reminders for Members 
 

• Is your register of interests up to date?  
• In particular have you declared to the Monitoring Officer all disclosable pecuniary interests?  
• Have you checked the register to ensure that they have been recorded correctly?  

 
When should you declare an interest at a meeting? 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• What matters are being discussed at the meeting? (including Council, Cabinet, 
Committees, Subs, Joint Committees and Joint Subs); or 

• If you are a Cabinet Member making decisions other than in Cabinet what matter is 
before you for single member decision?

Does the business to be transacted at the meeting 
• relate to; or 
• likely to affect 

any of your registered interests and in particular any of your Disclosable Pecuniary Interests? 

Disclosable Pecuniary Interests shall include your interests or those of:

• your spouse or civil partner’s
• a person you are living with as husband/ wife
• a person you are living with as if you were civil partners

where you are aware that this other person has the interest.

A detailed description of a disclosable pecuniary interest is included in the Members Code of Conduct at Chapter 7 of the 
Constitution. Please seek advice from the Monitoring Officer about disclosable pecuniary interests.

What is a Non-Pecuniary interest? – this is an interest which is not pecuniary (as defined) but is nonetheless so  
significant that a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard to be so significant 
that it would materially impact upon your judgement of the public interest.

If the Interest is not entered in the register and is not the subject of a pending 
notification you must within 28 days notify the Monitoring Officer of the 
interest for inclusion in the register 

Unless you have received dispensation upon previous 
application from the Monitoring Officer, you must:
- Not participate or participate further in any discussion of 

the matter at a meeting; 
- Not participate in any vote or further vote taken at the 

meeting; and
- leave the room while the item is being considered/voted 

upon
If you are a Cabinet Member you may make arrangements for 
the matter to be dealt with by a third person but take no further 
steps

If the interest is not already in the register you must 
(unless the interest has been agreed by the Monitoring 

Officer to be sensitive) disclose the existence and nature 
of the interest to the meeting

Declare the nature and extent of your interest including enough 
detail to allow a member of the public to understand its nature

Non- pecuniaryPecuniary

You may participate and vote in the usual 
way but you should seek advice on 
Predetermination and Bias from the 

Monitoring Officer.
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Our Vision and Priorities for Thurrock 
 

An ambitious and collaborative community which is proud of its heritage and excited by 
its diverse opportunities and future. 
 
 
1. People – a borough where people of all ages are proud to work and play, live and 

stay 
 

• High quality, consistent and accessible public services which are right first time 
 

• Build on our partnerships with statutory, community, voluntary and faith groups 
to work together to improve health and wellbeing  
 

• Communities are empowered to make choices and be safer and stronger 
together  

 
 
2. Place – a heritage-rich borough which is ambitious for its future 
 

• Roads, houses and public spaces that connect people and places 
 

• Clean environments that everyone has reason to take pride in 
 

• Fewer public buildings with better services 
 
 
 
3. Prosperity – a borough which enables everyone to achieve their aspirations 
 

• Attractive opportunities for businesses and investors to enhance the local 
economy 
 

• Vocational and academic education, skills and job opportunities for all 
 

• Commercial, entrepreneurial and connected public services 
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Lower Thames Crossing Task Force scheduled 
for 19 September 2022, and reconvened on 17 October 2022 at 6.00 pm 
 
Present: 
 

Councillors Fraser Massey (Chair), John Kent (Vice-Chair), 
Gary Byrne, Sara Muldowney, Augustine Ononaji and 
Kairen Raper 
 

Apologies: Councillors Terry Piccolo and Sue Sammons 
Westley Mercer, Thurrock Business Board Representative 
 

In attendance: Colin Black, Assistant Director Regeneration and Place Delivery 
Lucy Tricker, Senior Democratic Services Officer 
 
Laura Blake, Thames Crossing Action Group Representative 
Robert Quick, Resident Representative 
 
Chris Stratford, Senior Consultant Stantec, engaged by Thurrock 
Council 
 
Tim Wright, Head of Consent, National Highways 
 

  

Before the start of the Meeting, all present were advised that the meeting was being 
recorded and livestreamed, with the recording to be made available on the Council’s 
website. 

 
8. Minutes  

 
The minutes of the meeting from the Lower Thames Crossing Task Force 
held on 20 June 2022 were approved as a true and correct record. 
 

9. Items of Urgent Business  
 
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

10. Declaration of Interests  
 
There were no interests declared. 
 

11. National Highways Presentation (to follow)  
 
The National Highways (NH) Representative gave his presentation, which can 
be found at the following web link: (Public Pack)Item 5 - National Highways 
Presentation Agenda Supplement for Lower Thames Crossing Task Force, 
19/09/2022 18:00 (thurrock.gov.uk) 
 
The Chair questioned the impact that the LTC could have on the local road 
network, and asked if NH would commit to monitor the local roads, and 
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provide funding if traffic on local roads were to increase. The NH 
Representative explained that although traffic would increase in some areas, 
there would be an overall improvement in traffic flows on a wider level. He 
added that NH would be introducing a traffic monitoring plan on a series of 
roads, which would be determined using feedback from Thurrock Council. He 
stated that the traffic monitoring plan would be shared at a later date after it 
had been approved by the Secretary of State. The NH Representative 
commented that the monitoring would be in place one year before the route 
opened, although Thurrock would be consulted with before monitoring began. 
He stated that the monitoring would be in place for one and five years after 
route opening. He commented that no funding would be given by NH for any 
mitigation or local road improvements as central government funded the local 
and strategic road network through the Department for Transport. The Chair 
queried if monitoring one year before road opening would be long enough, as 
this would not take into consideration the impact of construction on the local 
road network. The NH Representative explained that monitoring would also 
be taking place during the construction period, and NH would be working with 
Thurrock Council to identify appropriate locations. He added that NH would 
also be identifying areas where construction traffic could have an adverse 
impact on the condition of the road. He explained that NH would be improving 
these areas to ensure they were in a good condition before any works would 
begin on the route.  
 
Councillor Muldowney highlighted data from the impact consultation in 2020, 
and felt that Chadwell St Mary would be surrounded by roads such as the 
A1089, A128 and the proposed LTC, which would increase traffic by 
approximately 50-80% in the area during operation. She asked how NH would 
be reducing the impact of this traffic in areas such as Chadwell St Mary. The 
NH Representative stated that an air quality assessment would be carried out, 
and although areas very close to the road would see increased levels of 
pollution, the proposed road would improve air quality in other areas as traffic 
flow improved and vehicles were moved onto the LTC and away from the 
local road network. He added that he did not have specific figures regarding 
Chadwell St Mary, but traffic on the A1089 and A128 could reduce due to the 
LTC. The Senior Consultant Stantec added that Thurrock Council had been 
given a briefing presentation last week on this issue, but no detailed 
information was provided. Councillor Muldowney asked if there would be 
negative health impacts because of the proposed route. She stated that no 
health data had yet been shared with the Council, and asked when this would 
be available. The NH Representative explained that health data had been 
published as part of the last Development Consent Order (DCO) submission 
in 2020, which included air quality data. He explained that this had been 
updated since the change in the route alignment and the previous 
consultation had included the updated outline data. He highlighted that it was 
normal practice to submit data at DCO submission, but explained that the 
process continued past this point to examination phase whereby Thurrock 
Council and individuals could interrogate the data and ask questions.  
 
Councillor Kent queried if NH had modelled how traffic would migrate between 
the two Thames crossings, if one crossing had an incident. He highlighted that 

Page 6



there were currently approximately six-hour delays due to the closure of the 
Dartford Crossing. The NH Representative replied that it was highly 
complicated to model incidents at the LTC or the Dartford Crossing as every 
incident was different. He stated that on an operational level traffic patterns 
would evolve over time as strategic road networks changed, transport 
changed, and the government’s net zero carbon target was developed. The 
NH Representative added that the NH team were currently looking at how 
incidents could be modelled and what operational plans could be put into 
place when incidents occurred at either crossing. Councillor Kent questioned 
how NH had modelled traffic capacity on both the Dartford Crossing and the 
LTC, as he felt that the proposed LTC would not reduce traffic significantly at 
the Dartford Crossing. The NH Representative explained that the traffic 
modelling undertaken by NH covered the Southeast of England and 
considered residential areas, commuter journeys and freight patterns to 
forecast and analyse traffic. He stated that the team forecast traffic scenarios 
without the LTC, and then with the LTC, to compare the difference between 
the two models. He added that the model was then validated by using real life 
traffic data, and the output produced showed the nature of the changes in 
traffic.  
 
The Thames Crossing Action Group (TCAG) Representative stated that the 
proposed LTC would only reduce traffic over the Dartford Crossing by 
approximately 4%. The NH Representative replied that they were predicting 
lots of network growth on the Dartford Crossing by 2030, so the NH team felt 
that the LTC would remove traffic in this area by approximately 20%. The 
TCAG Representative asked if this would bring Dartford back below its 
capacity, and if so for how long. The NH Representative replied that this 20% 
reduction in traffic was modelled against peak time traffic flow rather than 
design capacity. The TCAG Representative stated that some roads in 
Thurrock were already busy with traffic and asked if NH were concerned 
regarding the local road impact, and if so, which junctions were NH most 
concerned about. The NH Representative stated that the Orsett Cock junction 
formed a key part of the LTC scheme, and this had already had capacity 
increased due to recent works, some of which could be lost by the LTC 
scheme. He explained that NH utilising some of the local road network was 
normal practice, as there would be an overall benefit on a wider Thurrock 
scale, for example at junction 30 of the M25, the A128 north and at A1013 
Daneholes roundabout. He felt that the LTC could make roads such as the 
A13 more robust, resilient, and safer. The TCAG Representative disagreed 
and felt that the LTC lacked adequate connections and would increase traffic 
in the borough. She felt that NH should consider a different crossing in a 
different location.  
 
Councillor Muldowney questioned how the LTC would improve lives in 
Thurrock, as traffic could increase on the local road network because of the 
LTC. The NH Representative explained that the LTC could create new job 
opportunities, as it would improve traffic flow, road capacity and journey times. 
He stated that this would be beneficial as Thurrock residents could look for 
jobs in areas such as Kent, and Thurrock based businesses could employ 
people from further afield therefore expanding their business. He felt that 
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overall, the scheme would be beneficial for the region and local communities. 
Councillor Muldowney highlighted the government’s commitment to stopping 
climate change through a net zero target, which included stopping road 
building. She felt that as the proposed route ran close to schools, a care 
home, and vulnerable communities, they could experience air quality issues, 
particularly regarding PM2.5 which was emitted even from electric vehicles in 
brake dust and tyre wear. She asked how NH were planning on mitigating this 
issue. The NH Representative replied that electric vehicles were core to the 
net zero target, and the government were working to combat challenges such 
as producing electric HGVs. He felt that the Dartford Crossing put a constraint 
on economic growth in the region and across the UK, and the proposed LTC 
would improve economic growth. He stated that NH had shared data 
regarding air quality and noise, and as the project was a Nationally Significant 
Infrastructure Project (NSIP) any adverse effects would be acknowledged at 
DCO submission.  
 
The Resident Representative felt that the proposed LTC would not make a 
significant difference to problems and traffic flow at the Dartford Crossing. He 
asked if NH could share their traffic modelling data. The NH Representative 
explained that the traffic modelling recognised issues as people from London 
and Essex would utilise the LTC, but added that the traffic model had 
forecasted a reduction in overall traffic flow and congestion. The NH 
Representative added that the model had been shared with Thurrock Council 
and had formed part of the consultation. The Senior Consultant Stantec 
clarified that Thurrock Council had seen the operational cordon model in May 
2022, and a report had been drafted on this for Council review. He added that 
the construction cordon model had been shared with the Council in June 2022 
and the team were still analysing results from this data. He confirmed that 
every local authority received a different cordon model, and were not allowed 
to share data, so it was hard to get a full picture from the traffic modelling. He 
stated that Thurrock Council had requested the full model, but this had been 
refused by NH. The Assistant Director Regeneration and Place Delivery 
added that the Council and NH also disagreed on the outcomes of the model. 
He stated that Thurrock had asked for reassurances that NH would get the 
proposed route right by design, as modelling could be inaccurate, and 
Thurrock did not want to see another crossing proposal in 15 years’ time or 
traffic worsen across the borough. He added that there had been over 300 
incidents over the past year where traffic had been delayed by 29 minutes or 
more at the Dartford Crossing, and Thurrock needed to understand better how 
incidents at Dartford would affect the LTC. The NH Representative added that 
although only the cordon models had been shared with Thurrock, the traffic 
results from the full model across all of Thurrock had been shared. The 
Resident Representative asked why the full model had not been shared. The 
NH Representative explained that it was standard practice to share the full 
model at the end of the DCO process.  
 
Councillor Kent stated that current building cost inflation was approximately 
20%, and asked for the current final building estimate cost. The NH 
Representative stated that he did not have these figures, but committed to 
sharing this information outside of the meeting in writing. Councillor Raper 
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asked if the Treasury had increased the budget for the LTC, and if NH were 
confident that the budget would be sufficient. The NH Representative stated 
that the budget envelope had remained the same, but NH were confident that 
this would be sufficient. Councillor Raper felt that the LTC would only improve 
connectivity for the ports such as DP World and Tilbury Port, and asked if NH 
could explain how the scheme would contribute to government growth and 
growth within Thurrock. The NH Representative explained that the LTC would 
benefit growth for the ports as they would be able to flow freely up the LTC 
onto the M25, and would improve traffic flow at the Dartford Crossing. He 
added that NH recognised Thurrock’s successful bid for the Thames Freeport, 
and explained that NH would be considering a Tilbury Link Road as part of the 
government’s RIS3 funding. He added that the Department for Transport and 
the Department for Housing, Levelling-Up and Communities supported the 
need for a Tilbury Link Road, but felt it needed to be a separate scheme. 
Councillor Raper asked for the current figure for economic growth because of 
the LTC. The NH Representative replied that he would provide this figure after 
the meeting in writing.  
 
The Chair stated that when NH had developed their business case, the 
Thames Freeport had not been agreed, and asked if the business case had 
been amended because of the Freeport. The NH Representative explained 
that the team were not currently considering the Freeport as part of the 
business case because a planning application had not been submitted, but 
felt that both schemes would benefit each other. The Chair queried if the 
Thames Freeport was included as part of the traffic modelling. The NH 
Representative commented that the Thames Freeport was not currently 
included in the traffic model, but the model did allow for growth in the number 
of freight and passenger journeys in terms of specific developments such as 
Tilbury 2, Purfleet regeneration, and the Thames Enterprise Park. He stated 
that once the Thames Freeport had a planning application submitted, it would 
be included in the traffic modelling. The NH Representative added that the 
team could run a sensitivity assessment to understand the difference that the 
Freeport could have on traffic in the area.  
 
The TCAG Representative asked if the NH Representative could provide the 
latest benefit cost ratio figures, and queried why NH had not shared the 
outline business case (OBC) for the scheme with Thurrock. The NH 
Representative replied that the OBC could not be shared with the Council as it 
was still in draft format, but the team were considering lodging an appeal 
following Thurrock Council’s request to the Information Commissioner’s Office 
and ICO’s confirmation that it should be shared with the Council. He added 
that the economic information contained in the OBC had been superseded by 
information that had been provided to the Council approximately two years’ 
ago. The TCAG Representative highlighted that the LTC would be an all-
purpose trunk road, but was being built to smart motorway standards. She 
queried if the route would be safer if classified as a motorway and if NH had 
any concerns regarding the safety of the proposed route. The NH 
Representative stated that NH were concerned with the safety of all their 
roads, and there was strong internal direction to improve safety across the 
network. He added that the LTC would be an all-purpose trunk road and 
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would be designed to the highest safety standards, including well spaced 
emergency areas, and messaging systems for lane closures. He felt that the 
LTC would be safer than other roads, including the Dartford Crossing. The 
TCAG Representative explained that the government were currently reviewing 
smart motorway data, and asked what the difference would be between a 
smart motorway and the technology used for the LTC. The NH Representative 
clarified that the government were currently reviewing the conversion of 
standard motorways into smart motorways, but LTC would be a smart 
motorway by design. He added that NH had taken learnings from smart 
motorways, and this would be built into the scheme, and would have capacity 
for any future smart motorway requirements. He stated that the LTC control 
centre would be integrated into the wider road network control centre, as he 
felt it would be better to have one operating centre. The TCAG Representative 
disagreed and felt that the LTC would put additional pressure on the control 
centre, and this could lead to the LTC being a dangerous road and increased 
fatalities. The NH Representative felt that the LTC would reduce the number 
of fatalities, and NH were working towards zero fatalities on their roads by 
2040.  
 
Councillor Byrne asked how the LTC would impact areas in the east of the 
borough, such as Stanford-le-Hope. The NH Representative stated that this 
area was a challenge due to the parallel road that ran alongside the A13 from 
the Orsett Cock to the Manorway. He stated that the team were concerned 
about increased traffic on the A1013, and the subsequent performance of the 
A13. He added that NH were considering a proposal to trunk the A13 and 
bring it within the NH road network, which could lead to more investment in 
the road. Councillor Muldowney stated that the government had recently 
changed how it calculated the carbon cost of projects such as the LTC. She 
stated that the current carbon cost of the scheme was approximately 
£150million, but this could increase to £500million under the new calculation 
method, and asked how NH would finance this. The NH Representative 
explained that the carbon cost was not directly spent by NH, but was 
considered as part of the route. He added that the carbon cost could make the 
economics of the route more challenging, but the LTC was a designated 
pathfinder project, so NH would work with communities and local businesses 
to mitigate carbon. He added that the carbon footprint of the scheme was 
calculated based on the actual carbon released, and NH were working hard to 
reduce carbon within the scheme by implementing new processes and 
procedures within the DCO; and by incentivising contractors to measure and 
offset their carbon production. He added that NH had gone to market recently 
and were trying to experiment with new ideas to reduce carbon, such as 
hydrogen. Councillor Muldowney asked if NH would investigate other modes 
of transport, such as rail and bus provision/facilitation, within the scheme. The 
NH Representative explained that this had been considered in 2009 and 2016 
as an alternative and a complimentary addition, but the team had found that 
there was no need for a north to south rail link, and the rail network would 
need to dramatically change to be able to facilitate this. He added that a rail 
link directly between Essex and Kent had also been found not to reduce traffic 
on the Dartford Crossing.  
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Councillor Ononaji felt concerned regarding the impact on local roads in 
Thurrock, particularly regarding emergency incidents and operational 
pressures. The NH Representative commented that incident modelling had 
been undertaken and this would be shared with the Council in the next few 
months. He added that the economic benefits of the scheme would also be 
shared alongside DCO submission. The TCAG Representative thanked NH 
for attending the meeting, but stated that she still felt concerned regarding the 
scheme and asked if NH could delay submitting the DCO until concerns and 
issues were resolved. The NH Representative thanked the Task Force for 
inviting him and felt it was good to have open conversations and debate. He 
stated that NH were not able to delay DCO submission as traffic conditions at 
Dartford continued to worsen. He felt that it was not in the public interest to 
delay as a process was in place for residents and interested groups to voice 
their concerns at examination. He stated that this process was designed to 
handle differences in views, all of which would be considered by the Secretary 
of State before a decision was made. He added that the team had shared 
information via the consultations and the previous DCO submission 
documents, which was more than had ever been shared by any previous 
scheme of this kind.  
 
The Chair felt that there remained a layer of frustration regarding data 
sharing, but thanked National Highways for attending the meeting.  
 
The NH Representative left the meeting at 8.03pm  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8.03pm  
 
The meeting was reconvened at 8.06pm  
 
 

12. Development Consent Order Process Overview: Verbal Update  
 
The Senior Consultant Stantec explained that NH were aiming to submit their 
DCO by mid-November, and if this was ‘accepted’ by the Planning 
Inspectorate (PINS) then the scheme would enter into the pre-examination 
phase. He explained that this phase would last between 3-5 months as five 
inspectors needed to be appointed and the likely approximately 60,000 pages 
of DCO documentation needed to be considered. He stated during this phase 
the inspectors would possibly request further information, would formulate 
questions for NH and key stakeholders, and the Council would prepare their 
Local Impact report and Relevant and Written Representations. The Senior 
Consultant Stantec explained that if the DCO was not agreed, there could be 
another delay of approximately one to two years. The Senior Consultant 
Stantec explained that if the DCO was agreed by PINS a Rule 6 letter would 
be issued that would outline when the process would start and the timetable. 
He mentioned that there was no flexibility in the timetable and the Council and 
other stakeholders would have to attend when called and would have three 
weeks to respond to any written questions. The Senior Consultant Stantec 
added that it is likely that there would be a number of topic specific hearings, 
such as compulsory land purchase, air quality, noise, traffic modelling, and 
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there would also be open floor hearings where members of the public, if 
registered, could make a statement and ask questions.  
 
The Chair queried who could register as an interested party. The Senior 
Consultant Stantec explained that a group, individual or business could 
register. Councillor Byrne if a document outlining the process could be 
provided to councillors, so they could share with local residents and forums. 
The Senior Consultant Stantec agreed to produce a document and circulate 
via Democratic Services. 
 

13. Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update  
 
The Stantec Senior Consultant explained that NH had refused to give 
information such as air quality, noise, and health data to Thurrock Council 
until DCO submission. He stated that officers had recently attended NH DCO 
briefings on a number of environmental topics, such as: landscape; 
biodiversity; geology and soils; materials and assets; road drainage and 
water; cultural and heritage; air quality and noise; health; and climate and 
carbon. He commented that the presentations from the briefings could be 
shared with the Task Force. The Assistant Director Regeneration and Place 
Delivery highlighted that even after the briefings, Thurrock Council still 
required technical data and information. 
 

14. Work Programme  
 
The Task Force did not have any items to add to the Work Programme. The 
Chair stated that an urgent item of business may be added to November’s 
meeting, depending on when NH submitted the DCO. 
 
 
 
The meeting finished at 8.25 pm 
 

Approved as a true and correct record 
 
 

CHAIR 
 
 

DATE 
 
 

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact 
Democratic Services at Direct.Democracy@thurrock.gov.uk 
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Lower Thames Crossing Task Force 
Work Programme 2022/23 

 
Dates of Meetings: 20 June 2022, 18 July 2022, 22 August 2022, 19 September 2022, 17 October 2022, 14 November 2022, 12 
December 2022, 23 January 2023, 20 February 2023, 20 March 2023, 24 April 2023 
 

 
Topic  
 

 
Lead Officer 

 
Requested by Officer/Member 
 

20 June 2022 
Nomination of Chair Democratic Services Officers 
Nomination of Vice-Chair Democratic Services Officers 
LTC Consultation Response Colin Black Officers 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

18 July 2022 - CANCELLED 
22 August 2022 - CANCELLED 

19 September 2022 – Moved to 17 October 2022 
National Highways Presentation Colin Black Members 
Development Consent Order Process 
Overview: Verbal Update 

Colin Black Members 

Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

17 October 2022 - CANCELLED 
14 November 2022 

Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
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Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 
12 December 2022 

Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

23 January 2023 
Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

20 February 2023 
Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

20 March 2023 
Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

24 April 2023 
Health Impact Assessment: Verbal Update Colin Black Members 
Work Programme Democratic Services Officers 

 
 
Clerk: Lucy Tricker 
Last updated: 27th October 2022 
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